Town Council Finance Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes 
LARGE CONFERENCE ROOM
Falmouth Town Hall 
April 23, 2018 – 5:30PM
Members Attendance: Ned Kitchel (Finance Committee Chair), Aaron Svedlow (Town Council) 

Others in Attendance: Karen Farber (Council Chair), Andrea Ferrante (Town Council), Claudia King (Town Council);  
Nathan Poore (Town Manager); Peter McHugh (Finance Director); Parker Madden (Runyon, Kersteen Ouellette (RKO)); Hank Farrah (RKO)
The meeting was called to order @ 5:35PM
I.  AUDIT FIRM PRESENTATION

· Parker Madden and Hank Farrah from RKO presented the FY2018 Audit Plan to the group covering Audit standards, management and auditor responsibilities, and the testing plan.

a. There was a discussion about the goal of an audit followed by Councilor questions concerning goals and audit outcomes including management letter comments and responses.

b. The tests to be completed in the audit are as follows:

i. Cash Receipts

ii. Cash disbursements

1. Purchasing policy compliance

iii. Payroll 

iv. Vehicle Maintenance Inventory

v. Activity Fund (TIF) testing

II. APPROVE MINUTES FROM THE MARCH 8th and MEETING NOTES FROM THE MARCH 26th FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETINGS
a. The March 26th Meeting did not have a quorum so it was decided to approve those as Meeting Notes.

vi. Councilor Svedlow moved to approve the Meeting Minutes of March 8, 2018 and Meeting Notes of March 26, 2018, seconded by Finance Chair Ned Kitchel.  Minutes and Notes were approved.
III.  YTD FY18 FINANCIAL RESULTS
· Finance Director McHugh presented a summary of YTD financial results and a projection of results for the year.

a. YTD Results
i. Revenues are pacing $2.6 million over budget primarily due to early property tax collections resulting from tax law changes.  Expenses are pacing $400K below budget primarily due to timing of expenditures.

b. Projected Year-End FY18 Results
i. The Town is projected to miss Budgeted Revenues by $75K due to shortfalls in ambulance revenues and animal control revenues due to the end of the ACO program with Yarmouth and North Yarmouth.  Expenses are projected to be $200K below budget producing an ending fund balance $125K higher than Budget.  Ending Unassigned Fund Balance is projected to be reduced to $11.8 million or 23.8% of total expenses in FY18, down from slightly over 25% of total expenses in FY17.  
ii. This fund balance reduction is attributed to the $622K appropriation to fund the purchase of a new tower truck for the Fire Department previously projected to be funded with a bond issuance; a $380K appropriation to replace street lights with more efficient LED lights; and, an $82K appropriation to replace harbor floats damaged in the November 2017 Storm.
· Adjourn – Councilor Svedlow Moved to adjourn the meeting and Councilor Kitchel seconded.

a. The meeting was adjourned at 6:50PM. 
Respectfully submitted by Peter McHugh
